
 
To: President and Members   September 15, 2020 
 of the City Council 
 c/o 409 City Hall 
 
 The Baltimore City Health Department (BCHD) is pleased to have the opportunity to 
review Council Bill #20-0199R, entitled, “Investigative Hearing - Well-being of the Transgender 
Community in Baltimore.” The purpose of this bill is to call on several City and State agencies to 
“update the Council on services provided to and the general well-being of the transgender 
community in Baltimore.” 
 
 BCHD is a strong proponent of inclusivity and directly addressing any health disparities 
across all of Baltimore City’s communities. The transgender community in Baltimore City, as 
well as across the country, experiences greater discrimination in day-to-day interactions and in 
accessing healthcare than the public at large.1 As documented in a number of studies, continuous 
exposure to stigma, trauma, and discrimination marginalizes the transgender community, thereby 
contributing to health risk and poor outcomes.2 The transgender community reports increased 
levels of physical violence and sexual assault, “over four times the national average of HIV 
infection,” greater use of “drugs and alcohol specifically to cope with mistreatment,” 
significantly higher rates of tobacco usage, and substantially higher rates of suicide attempts.3 
Numerous instances of violence against the transgender community have been documented in 
Baltimore City.4 
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 Understanding the significant barriers facing Baltimore City’s transgender community 
members, BCHD has engaged in extensive advocacy efforts. For example, BCHD successfully 
sought the passage of “House Bill 1120 - Health Care Providers and Health Benefit Plans – 
Discrimination in Provision of Services” in the Maryland General Assembly. This law will, in 
part, prevent discrimination against transgender individuals by hospitals and insurers. Moreover, 
BCHD actively seeks inclusion of the transgender community in its Ryan White Planning 
Council, HIV Planning Group and Commission, and the Ending the HIV Epidemic Working 
Group; these groups help to plan the distribution of federal funds and resources to combat 
HIV/AIDS locally.  
 
 In addition to ongoing advocacy efforts, BCHD provides direct services to the 
transgender community through the Sexual Health Clinic and Family Planning & Reproductive 
Health Clinic. These clinics provide free and confidential STI testing and treatment, HIV testing 
and treatment, PrEP and PRP for the prevention of HIV, Hepatitis C testing and treatment, 
referrals for primary care/dental/vision services, and substance use and mental health screenings 
and referrals. Our Family Planning & Reproductive Health Clinic also provides health education 
and outreach. Recognizing the many health disparities and barriers faced by this community, 
BCHD has highlighted further assessment of transgender needs and appropriate interventions, 
including cultural humility training in both the Baltimore draft Ending the HIV Epidemic Plan 
(2020-2030) and the draft BCHD Sexual Health Strategy.  
  
 BCHD believes a meaningful dialogue is necessary to meet the needs of Baltimore City’s 
transgender community and therefore requests a favorable report on Council Bill #20-199R. 
 


